
MINOR ORAL SURGERY SERVICES

PATIENT INFORMATION LEAFLET

· This is a new service which is being developed by Cumbria PCT and is intended to provide an intermediate level of care between what may normally be provided by a General Dental Practitioner and that requiring the expertise of hospital staff.


· It is intended that this service will allow patients to be seen at more convenient locations, rather than having to travel to hospital.  Cumbria PCT expects that by expanding care in this way waiting lists for procedures will reduce, freeing up specialist staff to treat the most urgent and complex cases.


· Patients should be reassured that the practitioner they have been referred to is considered to be competent to undertake the treatment they require, and works under the supervision of the hospital oral surgery department.


· Your own dentist may have taken x rays to assist in the diagnosis or management of your problem.  If you have been asked to bring this along yourself, it is important to remember to do so as your treatment cannot progress without it.

· No further NHS charge for treatment will be made.

· An appointment should be offered within 4 weeks of the initial referral from your Dentist.

· Treatment should be started within 18 weeks of the initial Referral from your Dentist.


· Unless you have been referred for treatment to be provided under sedation or treatment is extensive (in which case you will need to be seen for an assessment first), you should expect treatment to be undertaken at your first visit.


· You should expect to experience some soreness/discomfort and swelling after a surgical procedure.  Your dentist should be able to advise what to expect.  For some procedures you may not be fit for work the following day and most patients should expect to be taking over the counter pain relief for 1-5 days after the treatment.  Some may also require stitches to aid the healing.  Whilst these will usually be of a type that dissolves, some may require removal by your own dentist.


· You will be provided with written post operative instructions and information on how to access emergency or out of hours advice if needed.  Please follow all advice given as this will assist your recovery and reduce the likelihood of any complications occurring.

· Please contact your own Dentist, in the first instance, if you have any concerns or require more information prior your appointment.  If you do not have access to a Dentist you should ring 01228 603900 if you are in North Cumbria, or 01539 716822 if you are in South Cumbria.
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